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President’s message 
 

To my wonderful Trust members: 

Can’t believe it’s been a year already since our last annual 

meeting. There has been lots of activity at the Trust as we 

move forward with our mission. 

We have had quite an assortment of activities such as 

caning demonstrations, broom demonstrations and a 

new event that will be an annual affair, our Coal Pot 

Cook-off!! There is more to come! 

Unbelievable progress has been made with Hassel Island 

under the guidance of Charles Consolvo and his task force. You will see this on the new DVD. 

As I write I am happy to announce the return of Trevor Milner who has reclaimed his lead on the 

Step Street project and has started to finish the Bred Gade Step Street. Remember there are 44 

more to go!! It is a great project. 

Felipe Ayala continues to help us with our walking tours, but we do need some more volunteers 

to help this committee. 

And of course our best news is last month’s signing of the Memorandum of Agreement with the 

Virgin Islands Government for us to help with VI Government owned properties on Hassel Island 

and also Ft Christian. Ft Christian task force char Shane Brunt has been waiting anxiously to get 

started. We did sneak in and get the clock running though!! Thanks to Mike Sheen and ED 

Pamela Montegut. 

We lost several hard working board members this year, Joanne Bozzuto, Filippo Cassineli, 

Bernice Turnbull, and Charles Consolvo. It will be hard to fill their shoes, but we will strive to do 

so. We know they will be there to assist should we call on them!! Thanks again. 

 

Ronnie Lockhart 

President 
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Annual Membership Meeting AGENDA 
5:30 pm – Cash bar open  

6:00 pm – Call to order and introduction of the Priors ………. Ronald Lockhart, President 

6:10 pm – Premier of Hassel Island DVD 

6:50 pm – Cash bar and refreshments in courtyard 

7:30 pm –Membership meeting convenes (no food in PJ Hall) 

7:35 pm - President’s message 

7:40 pm – Presentation of Awards: Charles Consolvo 

7:45 pm – Committee Reports 

8:00 pm – Voting, ballot counting and announcement of new board 

8:05 pm – Concluding remarks – Ronald Lockhart 

8:10 pm – Membership meeting recesses, cash bar reopens til 8:30 

8:15 pm - New board meets, elects officers for new term. 

8:30 pm- New board adjourns. Bar is closed.   



 

 

3 St. Thomas Historical Trust Annual Report 

Current Board of Directors 
Ronald S. Lockhart    

Ronnie is the owner/proprietor of The Crystal Palace B & B and Herbie’s Big Top. He has served 

in many Board capacities for St. Thomas community organizations, including President of the 

Rotary Club of St. John (1998-2000), Director, Council on Alcoholism and Drug Dependence, St. 

Thomas, St. Thomas-St. John Friends of Denmark, and the Virgin Islands Hotel & Tourism 

Association. He earned his B.B.A. from Ft. Lauderdale University (1974). He enjoys collecting and 

exhibiting Danish West Indies and Virgin Islands antique postcards and professional 

photography. 

Frank McConnell 

Frank was born and brought up in Puerto Rico and graduated from Yale and Columbia Business 

School. He worked for Citibank for 30 years, mostly overseas, before retiring to St. Thomas in 

1997 with his wife Peggy. They moved into their historic house in Estate Canaan, which his 

family had purchased in 1955. He and Peggy have been active in the Trust activities since 1999. 

Skip Williams 

Skip Williams has had a long history with the US Virgin Islands. Following his mother’s marriage 

to Art Andrew, he moved to St. Thomas year round, and graduated from Sts. Peter and Paul High 

School. He holds an M.A. in Marriage and Therapy from Hope International University, and a B.A. 

in Communications from Ohio Dominican College. Commissioned in the Air Force in 1978, he 

served as Personnel Commander. Over his military career, Skip was assigned to Latin America, 

Europe, the Middle East and Asia. He retired honorably in 1995 at the rank of Major, and returned 

to St. Thomas to help rebuild after Hurricane Marilyn. Outside of the military, Skip has held 

positions in Health, Safety, Security and Environment with Disney and Kinsbursky Brothers, Inc., 

in Anaheim, CA. Until 2009, he served as a marriage and family therapist for Crossroads Christian 

Church and Four Streams Christian Counseling. His semi-retirement in 2010 in St. Thomas, is spent 

actively volunteering in the St. Thomas community. Skip serves on the Board of COAST, is an 

Executive Board Member of the American Legion (Patrick U. George, Post #90, St Thomas), is a 

member of the Governor’s Office of Veteran’s Affairs, Veterans’ Connect Outreach Services, the 

Humane Society and a Hassel Island Tour Guide. 

Steve Jones 

Stephen A. Jones, is independent business owner in the Medical Supply field here in the Virgin 

Islands. Before that he was a Assistant Commissioner for Property & Procurement. He is a 

graduate of Strayer College in Washington, D.C. Under the Fundraising Committee Stephen 

chairs the License Plate Program for the STHT. Within the wider community he also sits on Sts. 

Peter and Paul Church Council.    

Thomas K. Moore 

Tom Moore was born in Idaho in 1938, attended high school in the Philippines, and graduated 

from Harvard College in 1961 with a commission in the Air Force. After serving 3 years, he 

attended Georgetown University Law School. Following his graduation in 1967, he worked at the 

Department of Transportation as a private attorney in Washington, DC and Virginia, and as an 
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Asst. US Attorney in Alexandria, Virginia. From 1976 to 1978, he was an Asst. US Attorney on St. 

Thomas. Following this he worked in private practice on St. Thomas until he was sworn in as the 

Chief Judge of the District Court of the Virgin Islands on August 14, 1992. He served on the Court 

until his retirement in 2003. Most recently, he was elected and served as a Delegate to the Fifth 

Constitutional Convention of the Virgin Islands. 

Frances Newbold    

Frances brings great marketing experience to STHT. A graduate of Moore College of Art in 

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, Frances has lived and worked in the Caribbean since 1977. She 

manages a staff of 12 plus - from production artists to writers and distribution personnel, and 

currently publishes four tourist magazines (St. Thomas This Week, St. Thomas Cruise Edition, 

and St. Croix This Week), as well as tourist maps to 18 Caribbean islands and 11 Mexican 

destinations. As such, her association with STHT is a common interest, as her favorites in life 

include sailing, boating, Caribbean history, architecture, flora, fauna and travel. 

Mike Sheen    

Mike is the owner of Michael Sheen Fiberglass. He attended Chico State University in California. 

His volunteer activities include Past President of the V.I. Game Fishing Club; Member, Council on 

Alcoholism and Drug Dependency of St. Thomas Inc.; the St. Croix Landmark Society; and Friends 

of the St. Thomas Libraries. He is the Chair of the newest Facilities Committee at STHT. He is 

married to Jane Benjamin Sheen, and they have two children, Toby and Michaela. Michael and 

Jane are inveterate collectors of West Indian antiques and ephemera. 

Shane Brunt  

Shane Brunt was born and raised on St. Thomas, attending VI Montessori School and Antilles 

High School, and graduated with a Bachelor of Arts from the University of Miami.   Upon 

finishing college, Shane returned to work in his family business, MSI Building Supply.  Shane is an 

owner of Heavy Materials, LLC, and has served on the St. Thomas/St. John American Red Cross 

Board, and volunteered at his children’s school - Virgin Islands Montessori School and Peter 

Gruber International Academy.  Shane is married to Tina Brunt and has two children.  

Proposed New Directors 
Aquino A. Bonelli 

Originally from the island of St. Thomas, Aquino grew up in Savan before moving to Atlanta, GA 

in 2002 following the high school accreditation crisis. 

After graduating high school in 2005 Aquino joined the U.S. Navy months and traveled the 

world, achieving the rank of Second Class Petty Officer (E-5) and completed the requirements 

for Bachelor of Arts in Business Management.  

Returning to the private sector in 2010 with Delta Air Lines in Atlanta as an airport agent Aquino 

was recently promoted to Performance Leader (Deputy Station Manager) for St. Thomas Delta 

Air Lines in July 2013. 

 



 

 

5 St. Thomas Historical Trust Annual Report 

 

Soraya Diase Coffelt 

A native of St. Thomas, Soraya attended the University of Texas at Austin, graduating with 

honors with a B.A. in political science, and then Cornell University’s School of Law.  After 

returning home and serving as a law clerk at the Territorial Court (now Superior Court), Soraya 

established her private law office.  She married Gordon Coffelt and they developed a variety of 

commercial businesses, including One Stop, the island’s first gas stations and convenience 

stores. In 1993, Soraya was confirmed as a judge of the Territorial Court. In 1994, while she 

served as a judge, Soraya developed and then oversaw the V. I. Moot Court Competition, an 

annual interscholastic competition for high school seniors. Soraya attained the degree of Master 

of Judicial Studies with a major in Trial Judges in 2001 from the University of Nevada-Reno.  Her 

master’s thesis, advocating the establishment of a Supreme Court of the Virgin Islands, was used 

as a guideline by lawmakers who created the court in 2004. Soraya has served as a volunteer lay 

children’s minister and has participated in missionary trips to Honduras and the Amazon River 

Region of Peru.  Soraya and Gordon have two sons, Zachary and James. 

 

Erik Lief Miles 

Erik is a fourth generation Virgin Islander.  His Family came to St. Thomas in the 1800s with the 

West India Co. His Great Grandfather Rasmus Johansen was the Chief Engineer who built the 

WICO dock.  Erik attended public and private schools on St. Thomas and England, graduating 

from Sts. Peter and Paul, later attending the University of the Virgin Islands.  While going to 

school, Erik worked in his Father’s photography and film studio as well as for the Dept. of Fish 

and Wildlife as a Field Data Technician, where he later helped to develop the VI Tree Boa 

Habitat Assessment Protocol. He has spent thirty years working camera in the film industry on 

documentaries, music videos, commercials, episodic television and feature films.  Some of the 

more notable are “Any Given Sunday”, “There’s Something About Mary” and “Analyze This”.  He 

has worked as a cameraman for NOAA, NASA, National Geographic, BBC, The Cousteau Society 

and many more.  For further information on Erik’s professional film career you can go online to 

www.studio5films.com or to the International Movie Database @ www.imdb.com. He has 

served on the Hassel Island Task Force for several years, and recently produced the film on 

Hassel Island which is premiering at the Trust’s annual meeting. 

Trevor Milner 

Trevor Milner was born in Kingston, Jamaica where he completed high school at the prestigious 

Jamaica College. He attended the University of Toronto, Canada, receiving a Bachelors’ of 

Applied Science in Chemical Engineering. He also obtained an MBA in Technology Management 

from the University of the West Indies at Mona, Jamaica, and recently completed a Certificate in 

Personal Financial Planning from Georgetown University School of Professional Studies in 

Washington, DC. Trevor began his career in Jamaica as a Chemical Engineer at Alcoa, the Seprod 

Group of Companies and finally with the Industrial Chemical Company as Technical Manager. He 

is currently involved in a career as a Personal Financial Planner and Investment Manager. Trevor 

and his wife Mary, who reside in Charlotte Amalie, have four children. 

http://www.studio5films.com/
http://www.imdb.com/
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Organizational Chart 

 

Committee Reports 

Treasurer’s Report 
As of June 30 we had $291,440.63 in the bank of which $161,621.77 was 

restricted for use on Hassel Island projects and $20,000.00 on Step 

Street projects.   Total funds on hand are down slightly ($9,093.57) from 

September 30, 2012.  We expect to end the year with a small net loss. 

Results 2013 (estimates) 

Most income categories were down compared to last year: 

 2012 2013  
Donations (other than Hassel Island) $4,700 $3,500 
License Plates $8,106 $6,000 

Membership Dues $21,845 $18,000 
Merchandise $4,288 $3,000 

  Gala net income, at about $55,000 was comparable to last year. 
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Expenses were, in total, similar to last year’s but with significant variances within categories: 

 2012 2013 
Less than last year   
Premises $8,054 $4,300 
Accounting $10,893 $9000 
   
More than last year   
Insurance  $3,281 $6,400 
Payroll $57,055 $61,000 

The increase in insurance expense results primarily from new insurance to cover walking tours. 

Budget 2014 

The budget for fiscal year 2014 (excluding Hassel Island and Step Street projects) indicates that 

we will end the year with a negative balance of $23,670.   The increase in the deficit relates 

primarily to the hiring of an administrative assistant, to whom we expect to pay $15,000 a year. 

The budget for 2014 (not including Hassel Island) shows a loss of $67,620.  This, however, 

includes $50,000 for step streets, $20,000 of which we have on hand and $30,000 for which 

funding will have to be identified.  It also includes $11,000 for a possible move to new premises, 

although there is no indication that this will be necessary.   

 

On the income side we’re expecting to generate net income from the Gala of $55,000, about the 

same as last year.  We’re also expecting that the MOA with the VI Government will be signed 

before December and we shall be generating $1,000 a month in donations from tours 

thereafter.  Both these assumptions may be optimistic. 

 

We are budgeting $16,000 in accounting ($9,000) and auditing ($7,000) expense).  This seems 

very high but we haven’t been successful in reducing the accounting expense and the auditing 

expense is probably a necessary evil.  Our fundraising efforts would, I imagine, be severely 

hampered if we could not produce timely audited statements. 

 

The largest expense item is Payroll ($75,900).  This includes $15,000 for a museum assistant. 

 

All in all the budget is aggressive and we shall need to raise a good deal of money. 

Finance Committee 

The Finance Committee currently consists of Trevor Milner and Frank McConnell.  We are 

looking for new members. 

Fundraising 
The 2012 Halloween Gala fundraiser at Oceana was once again a great success. Gross revenue 

was $78,692.00. The net profit for the Trust after all expenses were accounted was $54,970.31 a 

slight increase of 3.4 % percent over the prior year’s net revenue. 
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On February 11, 2012, the Trust received a check for $25,000.00 from one of our leading 

supporters who wishes to remain anonymous; the funds were used for the restoration of the 

Prince Fredricks battery on Hassel Island. We also received a check for $20,000 from the Prior 

Family foundation ear marked also for the Battery. Thanks largely to the generosity of these two 

donors the restoration and 

stabilization of this historic 

site was completed in 

February of 2013.  

This same anonymous 

benefactor wrote a second 

check on November 9, 2012 

for $20,000 which was 

deposited in the Garrison 

House fund. In August of 

2013 we received a $5000.00 

donation from Alpine 

Securities to be used 

exclusively for the restoration 

of the Garrison House on 

Hassel Island. We also received a second check for $5000.00 from the White Bay Group ear 

marked for our Garrison House fund. A check for $10,000 was also delivered to the Trust in 

August from a leading Patron to be used for the Garrison House. Additionally, now that we have 

the MOA with the VI government, the Trust will receive a Garrison House grant for $10,000 from 

the Kimelman family. The MOA provides a basis for cooperation between both organizations 

with respect to the management of various historical sites on Hassel Island, and including Fort 

Christian. The restoration of this historically significant building dating back to 1807 will include 

stabilization, structural repairs, re-pointing, and a new roof. The work is scheduled to begin this 

summer 2013. The fund now holds close to $80,000 dollars which will allow us to complete the 

restoration.  

The community has been very generous this year in supporting the Trust in its mission of 

opening the Hassel Island National Park to visitors and residents to enjoy. The following is a list 

of major donors who have supported 

the Trust: 

A.H.Riise, Alpine Securities, Bellows 

International, Brent Mills, Budget Rent 

a Car, Charles Consolvo, Avna 

Cassinelli, Cornelius and Trudie Prior, 

Donald Kimelman & Family, Diamonds 

International, Filippo Cassinelli, Drew 

Grabfelder and Shansi Miller, John A. 
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Digges, Isidor Paiewonsky &Associates, Jewels/ Little Switzerland, Premiere Wines and Spirits, 

Southland Gaming, Shane Brunt, Frannie & William Newbold, Patricia La Corte, John A. Sellon 

Charitable Trust, Peter J. Sellon Charitable Trust. 

Membership 
Total paid membership as of August, 2013 was 221.  This is a substantial improvement over the 

41 paid members in 2010, but is woefully inadequate for us to engage a substantial part of our 

community and the world in our endeavors.  Even this figure was only achieved after a major 

effort on the part of some Board members to recruit new or lapsed members.   

Please make every effort to get your friends to join us, with our web presence at 

www.stthomashistoricaltrust.org and PayPal, it is very easy. 

We hope to make a major effort in member recruitment at the public showing of the Hassel 

Island History DVD in October, and with a presence on Hassel Island at the Garrison House.  

Mission Development 

Lecture Series 

The St. Thomas Historical Trust lecture series was revived on December 20, 2012 with the 

exciting story of a young Dane sent to the Virgin Islands in 1900 to be a Gendarme as lovingly 

told by his Grandson Sven Ole Livbjerg and his wife Kristine. They related their grandfather’s 

adventures and presented wonderful never seen before slides at Johansen House at the first of 

this year’s Trust Lecture and Cocktails series. Our second lecture A Sunset Cruise into History was 

held on April 19, 2013. While the plan called for water views of Hassel Island sites from on board 

the Treasurer Seeker, fabulous food courtesy of Oceana and Patricia La Corte, wines donated by 

West Indies Corporation and tales of Hassel Island history presented by Hassel Island Committee 

Chairman Charles Consolvo, the merry band of history buffs was only too happy to regroup at 

the Oceana Bar and Lounge area when inclement weather made our harbor voyage impossible. 

A great time was had by all at both events. We thank all of our donors who made the lecture 

series possible including Ginger and James Martin who helped create and fund the events; Erik 

Miles and family who graciously made Johansen House available for the first lecture, the John A 

Sellon Charitable Residual Trust, St. St. Thomas Jet Center, Michael and Susan Hancock,  Bill 

Creque, Community Motors, Silvio Hidalgo,  Patricia La Corte who instantly provided a great 

alternative venue for the aborted Sunset Cruise, and Grand Cru and Oceana Restaurants,  all of 

whom donated prizes and services that made the lectures possible. We also thank all who 

attended and those who donated their services to make history come alive in a delightful way. 

Proceeds from the lecture series have been used to fund Hassel Island preservation projects and 

the evening and the events presented at the St. Thomas Historical Trust annual meeting on 

October 11, 2013 at Prior-Jollek Hall. 

http://www.stthomashistoricaltrust.org/
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Tours 

As with the museum, the Trust’s social media marketing efforts are bearing fruit. More and 

more visitors are contacting the Trust, 

asking about booking tours.  

Hassel Island Tours 

Hassel Island Tours this year were led by 

the Trust’s intrepid and learned 

volunteer Vincent “Doc” Palancia, who 

logged nearly 100 miles leading group 

hikes through the islands historic sites 

and over its rustic pathways. 2012-13 

was the first time that the Trust has 

offered scheduled Hassel Island Tours. 

Sea Tow Virgin Islands plays a big part in 

the tours, ferrying visitors over the 

harbor to the site of the Creque Marine 

Railway, Careening Cove or the Garrison 

House area. Doc led numerous tourists, 

locals, adults, children in church groups, 

school groups and even brought the 

Trusts interns and their families to 

Hassel Island. Other tour guides included Skip 

Williams, Thomas Layer, Marty Olsen and Charles 

Consolvo.  

Historic Downtown Walking Tours 

2012-13 saw the return of Historic Downtown 

Walking tours. Volunteers Michael and Fuller 

Campbell and Felipe Ayala all led tours for the 

Trust. At a request from the Adventure Center at 

Marriott’s Frenchman’s Reef Hotel, the Trust set 

up an insurance policy to cover these tours. 

Adventure Center is working with us to send their 

visitors for our tours.  

Museum 

Open Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays, the 

St. Thomas Historical Trust Museum the only free 

museum in town is highly trafficked by visitors 

and residents alike.  The Museum offers a 

glimpse of what St. Thomas was like many 
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decades ago.  The visitors are intrigued by the history of the various items on display and often 

request permission to take pictures.   

Our off-island visitors learn about the museum from the Internet (Trip Adviser, our website, 

Facebook and Twitter), magazines like Destinations, and by word of mouth. The museum has 

leveraged old-fashioned community outreach to get the word out to tourists, promoting it to 

Main Street merchants, downtown restaurateurs and taxi drivers. Our visitors market come 

from all across the world – the United States of America, Mexico, Denmark, Norway and 

Switzerland and locally.  The visitors from off island always remark that the Museum was the 

highlight of their trip.  Locally, students from various schools and summer camps have visited 

the Museum and their interest was in the cannon ball and the old rifle.   The pictures of Main 

Street in the 1920’s caught their eyes and they were able to see the similarities and identify the 

buildings as they are today.  They as well as other visitors were surprised to learn that road on 

which they drove on Veteran Drive was once water.  They were able to see this from the old 

photos.  

We encourage our membership to take advantage of this historical and cultural entity.  

Encourage others to visit the Museum and learn more about our history.  Please come and 

volunteer as our Museum is staffed with volunteers.   Our Museum is advertised on “Trip 

Advisor” and that is how many visitors find us.  Also we have “rack cards” and they are handed 

out at the Visitor’s Booth at Hibiscus Alley and other establishments. However, you can find us 

in the building adjacent to the Roosevelt Park on Norre Gade. 

Library 

This year we established a library at the museum. Our interns cleaned out and painted a former 

broom closet, brought in a bookshelf, and members started sending books about the Virgin 

Islands and . Many are rare books by Virgin Islanders. The collection is used by casual readers as 

well as researchers. 

Volunteers 

We wish to thank our scores of wonderful volunteers.  Because of their service in the museum, 

leading walking tours, helping with cleanups we have been able to serve our visitors; and we 

would like to continue to have this cultural and historical display available in the future.  Please 

join the volunteers for a day a week or a couple of hours. Your generosity of time helps to keep 

the museum open. 
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Interns 

2012-13 saw the implementation of the Trust’s internship program under the guidance of the 

Executive Director. The program offers four college-bound high school students practical 

experience in a business environment, and prepares them for professional careers. Students 

participate in fundraising, on and offsite events and learn how to play an integral part in 

forwarding the Trust’s various projects. These 

interns created and maintained a 

searchable license plate database, helped 

to establish the Trust’s new library, 

provided logistical support for the coal-pot 

cookoff, the Dept. of Tourism’s Clean Up 

our Act event, and assisted with preparing 

this annual report.   

 

 

Task Force Reports 

Hassel Island Initiative 
The Hassel Island Task Force’s major 

accomplishment was the successful completion of 

the stabilization and partial restoration of Prince 

Frederik’s Battery.  The work was accomplished on time and under budget by Stone Masons Ltd 

of St. John, with our thanks for the substantial financial contributions from Avna Cassinelli, the 

Prior Family Foundation, as well as donations from the Kimelman Family and John Digges, which 

made the effort possible. 

The Urban Forestry Grant Project is nearing its completion, we are developing signs for the 

plants and a brochure with a map, photos and descriptions.  All of the new plants are indigenous 

to the Virgin Islands, and have been selected and planted by Dr. Gary Ray from St. John. 

The Trust entered into a contract to replace the roof of the Garrison House, and have embarked 

on a fund raising campaign to complete restoration of the stonework for the Garrison House.  

Please consider participating in this project by donating whatever you can.  We hope eventually 

to make the Garrison House an exhibit and headquarters for the Trust on Hassel Island.  This 

would hopefully include an electronic kiosk to allow viewing of our 3D model of Prince Frederiks 

Battery, a donor plaque, and at least on busy days, a physical presence to recruit members and 

offer information about Hassel Island. 

Machinery stabilization at Creque Marine Railway is proceeding well, thanks to generous 

funding by the Friends of the National Park.  They have also undertaken to construct a 
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replacement machinery shed which will be designed by a local design firm, Springline Architects, 

for the Trust. 

A Memorandum of Agreement between the Department of Parks and Natural Recreation 

(DPNR) and the Trust, covering Prince Frederiks Battery, the Garrison House, Ft. Christian and 

eventually Cowell’s Battery and Signal Station was signed on September 10. 2013. This MOA 

formalizes the relationship between the Trust and DPNR, which will permit us to move forward 

with our support for restoration and opening to the public of the historic sites on Hassel Island 

and Ft. Christian.  

Thanks to the funds remaining in the original Vento Foundation grant for the trails on Hassel 

Island, we have been able to keep them cleared and open for hikers. 

The Task force has recently completed a new Hassel Island web site, covering the history and 

the major sites.  Please visit it at www.hasselisland.org.  

A contract for the grant to the Virgin Islands National Park for Napoleonic War era structures 

documentation has was awarded, and work is expected to commence September 2013. 

With the return of “Doc” Palacio in September, we will offer regular tours of Hassel Island, 

please contact the Trust office at 774-5541 or our Executive Director, Pamela Montegut at 

directorstth@gmail.com . 

Please consider volunteering your time, or making a contribution to the preservation of our 

wonderful heritage on Hassel Island.  None of the above could have been accomplished without 

the selfless devotion and contributions from our members and the general public.  

Step Streets 
Using a grant of $20K received in 2012 from the Virgin Islands State Historic Preservation Office, 

the Trust is commencing drawdown and work has started on Bred Gade Step Street. The initial 

estimate for the project is 2.5 months.  

The committee is developing a written sustainable 

renovation plan to include masonry and structure, 

lighting, landscaping and railing and incorporating a 

solid waste area design. Upon an assessment of 

scope, the committee anticipates needing 

additional significant funds to complete the work 

and is evaluating ideas for fundraisers, and 

community awareness.  

Current Committee members include Trevor Milner 

– Chair, Etienne Gibbs, Rob Upson, Kim David and 

Second Year Trust Intern Landerson Benjamin. 

file:///C:/Users/St%20Thomas%20Historical/Downloads/www.hasselisland.org
http://us-mg205.mail.yahoo.com/yab-fe/mu/MainView?.src=neo&themeName=lightblue&bn=52_8846&s=0&isFresh=1&bucketId=0&stab=1376322658487
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Fort Christian 
Fort Christian will benefit from the Trust’s new 

Memorandum of Agreement with the VI government, which 

allows the Trust to offer tours of the Fort and to assist with 

funding restoration projects at the site. At time of publication 

priorities for next year’s projects were in development.  

The VI Historic Preservation Office allowed the Trust access 

to the Fort Clock Tower, enabling us to have an electrician 

install a new lamp which automatically illuminates the clock 

at dusk. AH Riise donated the funds to pay for the labor, and 

Hughes Electric donated the materials for the project.  

Trust volunteers were able to get the clock running, complete with the hour and half-hour bell, 

but we discovered a considerable leak in the clock tower which will be considered a repair 

priority.  

Coal Pot Cookoff 

The Fort this year played host to the Trust’s first Coal Pot Cookoff,  – DPNR Libraries, Archives 

and Museums Director Ingrid Bough flew from St. Croix to attend, cementing a new period 

cooperation between the Trust and her agency.  

The Coal Pot Cookoff was the first time in years that DPNR granted permission for the grounds 

use. The event was preceded by a DPNR cleanup, and Trust interns removing all trash and debris 

on the lawn.  

An estimated 500 people attended the event, it was 

featured on TV2, the front pages of the VI Source, the Daily 

News, the Avis as well as receiving considerable attention 

on radio talk shows.  

Further, the VI Historic Preservation Office allowed the 

Trust access to the Fort Clock Tower, enabling us to have an 

electrician install the new lamp which is on a photocell 

allowing it to automatically illuminate the clock at dusk.  
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Many, many thanks to our wonderful donors and volunteers 
AH Riise 

Barry Hughes 

Bellows International 

Bill Fett 

Bill Newbold 

David Neal 

Davis Polius 

Dee Baecher-Brown 

Department of Public Works 
Commissioner Daryl Smalls 

Ginger & James Martin 

Hughes Electric 

Island Business Graphics 

Jack Ervin 

Justin Todman 

Kenneth Richards 

Landerson Benjamin 

Ludence Turnbull 

Mac Davis 

Marty Olson 

McAvia Colaire 

McKim Colaire 

Millie George 

Monetrick Olive 

MSI, Inc.  

My Brother’s Workshop 

Nina White 

Pat Torchia 

Patricia LaCorte 

Peggy McConnell 

Premier 

Rabbi Stephen Moch 

Rev. McDonald Collaire 

Ronnie Penn 

Scott Bradley 

Sea Chest Ace Hardware 

Susan & Michael Hancock 

Thora Einarsdottir 

The Berry Family 

The Cassinelli Family 

The Community Foundation of 
the Virgin Islands 

The Kimelman Family 

The Mighty Bright Company 

The Paint Depot 

Moore Russell Dodson 

The Prior Family Foundation 

The Ray Miles Family 

The Virgin Islands Council on 
the Arts 

The Wentworth Family 

Vincent “Doc” Palancia 

The VI Department of Planning 

and Natural Resources, 

Commissioner Alicia Barnes, 

DPNR’s Department of 

Libraries, Archives and 

Museums Director Ingrid 

Bough, The Virgin Islands State 

Historic Preservation Office: 

Levi Farrell, Airall Fontaine and 

Sean Krigger 

 

  


























